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     Spring is in the air and my wife is in òOperation Spring Cleaningó mode. 
She knows better than to give me a òto doó list because I get distracted by 
things like polishing the motor cycle, polishing the golf clubs, scrubbing the 
grill, and organizing my flip flops and Bermudaõs. Perhaps, that is my own 
form of spring cleaning!  
     No matter what appears on your spring cleaning òto doó list, please add 
òthank my veterans.ó Spring is a good time to refresh our support for our vet-
erans.    
     Flowers budding, grass greening, and trees leafing out are visible. Veter-
ans are camouflaged in civilian clothes and are not visible. Seek out veterans 
at work, in your neighborhood, at church, at your local restaurant, etc. Give 
them words of encouragement and tell them thank you. Let them know you 
are grateful for the sacrifices for the freedom and liberty that you enjoy.     
     Our veterans have fought two wars - one on the battlefield and one in 
their souls after they return home. Letõs help these men and women forget 
the nightmare of war. Give these veterans a word of encouragement.  Let 
them know their dedication to excellence, their discipline and their integrity 
are appreciated.     
     Fishing on the river, attending church, visiting a library, writing letters to 
the editor, sending our 
children to school are free-
doms we enjoy because of 
the men and women who 
donned the uniform and 
served this great country. 
     To all the men and 
women who have served 
our country, thank you 
and Happy Spring!  
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     The South Dakota National Guard biathlon team comes together once a year to race in the Chief of the 
National Guard Bureau Biathlon Championships.  They come for the fun and the challenge, and the 2016 
competition, held Feb. 28 - March 3, offered plenty of both at Camp Ripley, Minnesota. 
      It was only the first day of racing, but by then most teams had already had their share of suffering. Warm 
temperatures and sunshine had taken a toll on the 12.5 km course, turning the already thin snow into a mix 
of slush and mud that barely held up under the skis of more than 100 competitors from 30 states. 
     The 10-person South Dakota team all said the 
same things about the course. Gaining speed was 
difficult. Maintaining it was next to impossible. And 
a low but unpredictable wind blew just strongly 
enough to make accurately firing a small .22-
caliber rifle maddening. 
     For those not racing, the unseasonably warm 
weather may have felt like an early spring. Chief 
Warrant Officer 3 Andrew Busse, a lifetime skier 
who grew up skiing Terry Peak, described it as "the 
worst conditions imaginable."  But despite the trail 
conditions, the opportunity was there - the oppor-
tunity to ski better than last year, to come in with 
the best time on the team, to hit every target at the 
range. 
     The perfect game is an elusive achievement in 
the biathlon, he added. The combination of rifle 
marksmanship and cross-country skiing requires a potent mix of endurance and skill, a unique challenge com-
pared to other sports. 
      The challenge of the biathlon attracts both avid skiers and novices to the South Dakota team. 
     There was an air of friendly competition among the 10 -person South Dakota team at the competition. Few 
of them were satisfied with their performance in the first race, but there was still a little bragging and a few 
good -natured jokes afterward.  
     Warrant Officer Rylan Eddington suffered a little more than the others on the second day of the races. 
Having come in last among the non -novice skiers on the team, he was relegated to the bright blue, one-
piece, spandex ski suit from the early 1990s. 
     It was an eyesore of a uniform, but he wore it with good humor, which was par for the course among the 

South Dakota team. 
     Even a sudden downturn in temperature that 
turned the slushy course into an icy mess on the 
second day didn't damper the team's spirits. They 
raced with the same good attitude, cheered each 
other on, and enjoyed the same camaraderie as the 
day before. 
     Poor trail conditions or not, the team had come 
to ski, and they did so with enthusiasm. After all, a 
new day presented a new opportunity to ski the 
perfect round.  
 
 

Sdng biathlon team chases the perfect 

race  
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Sdng, suriname military conduct 

infectious disease prevention exchange  

     Three members of the South Dakota National Guard visited the Republic of Suriname to partic-
ipate in a series of subject matter expert exchanges focused on infectious disease prevention and 
field sanitation, Feb. 22-24. 
     Exchanges between South Dakota and Suriname are part of a security cooperation relation-
ship formed in 2006 under the National Guard Bureau's State Partnership Program.  
     Numerous exchanges have taken place between South Dakota and Suriname to share experi-
ences and best practices in a variety of military training and topics. 
     "This event provided 
the National Coordina-
tion Center for Disaster 
Response and Suri-
name Defense Force 
the opportunity to en-
gage with subject mat-
ter experts on infec-
tious disease mitigation 
and field sanitation," 
said Lt. Col. Orson 
Ward, State Partnership 
Program director for 
the SDNG.  
     Lt. Col. Murray 
Thompson, a dentist 
with the South Dakota 
Army National Guard's 
Medical Command and 
full-time dentist in Pierre, said there was great interaction between the South Dakota and Suri-
name participants.   
     "It was fantastic and provided an excellent two-way knowledge exchange about practices and 
prevention techniques and common challenges with combating current diseases," said Murray, 
who was joined by fellow Guardsmen Sgt. 1st Class Justin Schiferl, medic, and Master Sgt. Brent 
Garner, public health technician.  
     In addition to the sessions focused on field sanitation and infectious disease prevention, partici-
pants discussed the Suriname Defense Force prevention techniques and equipment, toured the 
SDF Hospital, the Military Hospital, and received a presentation on pandemic procedures and per-
sonal protective equipment from the National Coordination Center for Disaster Response. 
     "This exchange helped develop my communication and teaching skills by utilizing unique tech-
niques of explaining and further understanding concepts in an uncommon environment using 
different spoken languages," Murray said. "Further, as big and different as the world may seem, 
we found commonalities in much of what we do and how we operate. These commonalities 
helped develop friendships and trust." 
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